
 

 

Long Island Health Collaborative 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: March 18, 2020 | 9:30 - 11:30am 

 
 

Welcome & Introductions 
Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes collaborative members to the March Long Island Collaborative Meeting. The 

meeting is held virtually, as concerns related to COVID-19 are extremely high.   

 

New York State Budget Debate, Population 

Health – In the Midst of COVID-19  

Presented by Wendy Darwell, Vice President 

and Chief Operating Officer, 

Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council 

WDarwell@nshc.org 

 

NSHC policy expert Wendy Darwell provides a brief update about the budget negotiation 

process, the future of population health activities on Long Island, and how the COVID-

19 response is impacting and will continue to impact the delivery of health and social 

services.  

Updates 

 Population Health Summit 

 Healthy Libraries project update  

 2019 Full-year CHAS results 

 Status of the PHIP grant 

On Friday, February 28th, the LIHC held the first Long Island Population Health Summit 

at the Suffolk County Community College Grant Campus in Brentwood. Nearly 100 

individuals representing hospitals, health clinics and other healthcare providers, public 

health agencies, health plans, universities, and businesses gathered to learn from our 

panelists about their experience with a healthcare housing pilot project happening now 

on Long Island. The Summit focused on the practicality of value-based purchasing 

arrangements for this region, and more broadly, the state’s vision for VBP as 
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communicated by keynoter Ryan Ashe, Director of VBP and Healthcare Innovation, at 

the New York State Department of Health. 

In a collaboration with their academic partners, the LIHC has embarked on an asset 

mapping project to uncover the health- and social-service related programming 

occurring at public libraries throughout Nassau and Suffolk counties. All Suffolk county 

and Nassau county interviews have been completed. A final report is coming soon that 

will include qualitative analyses of all completed work.  

The full-year 2019 Community Health Assessment Surveys analysis has been 

completed, and is available on the LIHC website. A brief summary of the findings for the 

year can be found here. 

Janine Logan reports on the status of the PHIP grant. Currently, the Population Health 

Improvement is included in the state budget for a one-year extension, but the LIHC has 

created a sustainability plan in case the budget does not pass. 

Adjournment The 2020 Collaborative meeting dates are: 

1. Wednesday, June 17 

2. Thursday, September 17 

3. Wednesday, December 9 

 

The remaining 2020 meetings will take place at the Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council 

Conference Room at 1383 Veterans Memorial Highway, Suite 26, in Hauppauge. 

As always, we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

https://www.lihealthcollab.org/member-resources/data-resources
https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Data/CHAS%20Brief%20Survey%20Report%202019%20Full%20Year.pdf


 

Page 3 of 3  
 

We look forward to seeing you all in June!   

Also, please remember to send your event flyers and trainings to PHIP Population 

Health Coordinator, Cat Beeman (cbeeman@nshc.org). 
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